Annual Meeting Board Report – Submitted by Newsletter Editor Brian Rohman

ICTA Newsletter Editor's Report - September 29, 2017

- I published three newsletters this year, working with the ICTA Board and Membership to collect news items and other articles for publication. Thank you to everyone who has submitted to the newsletter in the last year, as well as throughout my tenure as Newsletter Editor.
- 2. I worked with President Kacy Abeln and Executive Secretary Anna Wright to organize and conduct a retreat in June to discuss the future of our organization. This includes the constitutional amendment being proposed to rename this position to Communications Director. I hope that you will support the change as I believe it is essential to securing the future of our organization.
- 3. I served President-Elect Julie Weishar as a member of her convention planning committee reaching out to potential sponsors as well as planning and slotting convention panels. Secondary Education Rep Kenny Knox and I worked together on soliciting panelists for secondary panels at convention.
- 4. I would like to thank the membership for the opportunity to serve as Newsletter Editor. I look forward to serving the association in the future.